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Turn your clocks 

ahead 1 hour March 8 

The Power of  Water  
 

Are you worried yet about flooding this spring? 
Have you heard much discussion about flooding 
for our area? I havenôt. This is not true for those 
who live in some other areas of our country. It is  
a strong possibility for those living on the East 
Coast of our country where record amounts of 
snow have fallen. Flooding is not something that 
they are only talking about. It is something that 
they have to be aware of and plan for. 
 

We have been through our own battles with floods and water over the years. 
Yet, there is something unique about water. No matter how much we might 
not like having too much water, we all realize that it is essential for life. While 
water is needed for us to live, it is also something that can destroy. This is 
something that we understand about water. It may also be one of the reasons 
that our Savior Jesus commanded us to baptize.  
 

Jesus gave us something very precious in baptism. In baptism, Christ  
combines His promises and commands to water to accomplish special things. 
The benefits of baptism are that God delivers us. St. Peter describes that 
what God was able to do through the water for Noah and his family He is also 
able to do for us. The apostle writes (1 Peter 3:20b-21a): 

 

ñGod waited patiently while Noah built the ship. In this  
ship a few people-eight in all-were saved by water.  
Baptism, which is like that water, now saves you.ò  

(Continued on page 2.) 

Word from Pastor Dave 

Calling Us Home . . .  
Lenten Sermon Series  
 

Each Wednesday weôll delve into 1 Peter.  
It is rich with guidance and encouragement  
for Christians living in a world ambivalent or  
even hostile to the faith. Join us as we learn 
truths that are both challenging and comforting  
for this journey we are on to our true home in a  
renewed heaven and earth.  
 

Wednesday, Mar. 4      ñPeculiarò 
Wednesday, Mar. 11    ñSufferingò 
Wednesday, Mar. 18   ñBlessed and Blessingò 
Wednesday, Mar. 25   ñGraced toward Gloryò 

Votersô Meeting 
March 15 
 

Beautiful Savior will 
conduct its spring  
votersô meeting at 9:40 
a.m. between worship 
services Sunday, 
March 15. New officers 
will be elected and  
church board reports 
will be given. The  
meeting will be in the 
fellowship hall.  
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The Power of Water       (Continued from page 1.) 
 

In baptism, we are saved from the wrath of God. We live! And 
this new life continues on forever. 
 

In the Bible, we find many promises of new life connected to 
baptism (See Titus 3:5-7 and Mark 16:16). But we also find  
destruction in baptism. St. Paul describes the destruction in  
baptism in several ways. When he was baptized, he heard the 
promise (Acts 22:16): 

 

ñRise, and be baptized, and wash away our sins.ò  
 

In his letter to the Romans, he writes (Romans 6:3),  
 

ñDo you not know that all of us who have been  
baptized into Christ Jesus were baptized into his death?ò  

 

In the waters of baptism, God destroys our sins and buries      
our old sinful self with Christ because of His promises and our 
faith in His Word. To be sure, our old sinful self continues to    
rise and seeks to usurp power over us. But Godôs grace and 
mercy continues to renew us and bring us forgiveness as we 
trust in Jesus. His mercy also empowers us to walk in the      
newness of life. 
 

There is power in water. This is true also in the waters of  
baptism. I have no idea if there will be flooding this spring or 
summer in our area. However, I do pray that you would  
remember the flood that happened at your baptism and the 
blessings that come from it. I also implore you to let the power  
of Godôs Word inundate your lives so that your words and        
actions would stream forth Godôs new life in you. 
 

Fellow baptized in Christ, 

   
 
 

Sunday Morning  
Bible Study 
The Prayers of Jesus in Gethsemane 
and on the Cross 
9:40 a.m. - Starting March 8 
 

In this study, we will explore the   
prayers of Jesus in Gethsemane and 
his prayers on the cross. Eugene  
Peterson writes: ñJesusô prayers  
provide an accurate and steadfast 
center for developing a life of mature 
Christian prayer. But Jesus is more 
than a master to whom we apprentice 
ourselves: he is even now praying for 
us. This may be the most important 
thing to know, not how he prayed,  
although that is certainly important, 
but that he is at this very moment 
praying ï for us.ò Come and see what 
Christôs prayers are for us and how 
that impacts not only our own prayers 
but also our lives. 

Tuesday Evening Bible Study 
ñA Living Hopeò 
7 p.m. on Tuesdays 
 

Life may not always be easy for a 
follower of Jesus Christ. Beside the 
regular struggles that everyone 
has, there can be ridicule and scorn 
from the world against Christians. 
Before Peter died, he wrote to  
remind Christians of the hope they have in Jesus and how that 
then changes everything. Come and join us as we see how this 
letter from Peter still can inspire and encourage us. 

Womenôs Bible Study 
5:30 p.m. Mondays and  
9 a.m. Thursdays 
 

Is decision making easy or hard for 
you? Our Bible study will focus on 
how Christ can impact our decisions. 
Just come when you can. We meet 
at 9 a.m. Thursday mornings at the 
church. Our Monday evening Bible 
study will begin March 2.  Cost of the 
study is $3.  No pre-registration is 
needed; just come when you can.  

Mission Trip to Canada 
March 1 Bible Study 

 

At our 9:40 a.m. Sunday Bible study 
on March 1, members from Our     
Redeemer, Moorhead, will talk about 
a mission trip to Canada.  Please join 
us to hear more about their trip and 
how you can become involved.  
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LWML News 
 

The LWML will meet at 
noon with a potluck lunch 
and meeting to follow on Sunday, 
March 15.  Please come if you can.  
 

There will be a workshop in Mandan 
on Human Trafficking in North Dakota 
on April 11. Learn more about human  
trafficking and how to respond to  
victims. The hours are from 10 a.m.  
to 2:45 p.m. with a lunch served.  
Cost of the workshop is $10.  There 
also will be a Bible study led by Rev. 
Dr. James Baneck. An in-gathering   
of Walmart gift cards will be collected 
for pastors to use in the oil patch and 
a free-will offering for mites taken.   
 

A bus has been chartered for anyone 
wanting to go. The cost is $25 to ride 
the bus.  Please let Mary Seiffert or 
Rhonda Hoge know if you are  
interested in riding the bus. Friends 
are invited to come too.   

March Service Group 
 

Wanda Roesler is our captain for the month 
of March. Our group consists of the last 
names that begin with the letters Br-D. She 
will call you asking for fellowship treats or to 
help out with a funeral or other events. 
Thanks for your support of our church.  

Potluck Lent Soup  

and Sandwich Suppers 
 

You are invited to join us for soup 
and sandwich suppers starting at 6 
p.m. Wednesdays and stay for the worship. Bring 
soups, sandwiches or treats to share. This year we are 
asking our service groups to do the setup and clean-up 
for the soup and sandwich suppers. Please help your 
service group captain if you can. The groups and dates 
of service are: 
 

 Date                      Captain                Last Name 

March 4               Maggie Stende             S 

March 11        Kim Wagner        T-Z 

March 18        (Youth Group will do this week.) 

March 25             Wanda Roesler        Br-D 

Chili Feed Thank You 
 

The youth would like to thank the people of Beautiful 
Savior for their support by donating items for the  
auction and attending the chili feed Feb. 22. Our youth 
served about 100 people and raised almost $1,400. 
Pastor Chris won first prize for the best chili, while Dan  
Berglind took second place. Others who brought  
delicious chili included Brent Barth, Muff Brandt,  
Ramsey Dahl, Erich Drees, Mary Seiffert and Pastor 
Dave Wagner. Thank you! 

Mites Sunday-March 29 
 

Remember the 
LWML mites in 
March. Pennies, 
nickels, dimes, 
quarters or even 
dollar bills! Bring it 
in any Sunday, and 
add to the big white 
and purple LWML Mite box by the 
water fountain or remember it on 
Loose Change Sunday, the fifth  
Sunday in March. Mites reach far 
and wide and help organizations 
such as campus ministry, worship for  
shut-ins, building homes in Haiti and 
much more. Every penny really does 
help! It's an easy way to reach out to 
others, sharing God's love to those 
you can't go to in person. 

Order Your Easter Flowers  

 

There is a sign-up sheet in the narthex on which  
you can order flowers in memory or in honor of 
loved ones for Easter. Easter lilies are $10; mums,  
begonias, kalanchoe and cyclamen are $15 each. 
Checks are to be made out to the LWML.     

http://www.churchart.com/Subscriber/ViewImages.aspx?keywords=month&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=,cl&topic_id=&image_source_id=&page=4
http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages.aspx?keywords=Lent%20supper&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=,cl
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Gold Club Lunch  
Noon, Wednesday, March 18 
 

Calling all BSLC members age 55 and older 
and/or retirees: come to our monthly potluck!   
Itôs a fun time to share good food and visit with  
others. We will meet at noon Wednesday, March 
18, in the fellowship hall. See you there!  

BSLC Coffee Club 
 

Our BSLC members meet at 9 a.m. 
on Fridays at Randyôs University 
Diner, 2130 University Dr. S. This 
time of fellowship is to get to know other BSLC 
members and is for both men and women of any 
age. Join us any day you can. 

Please Save Your Used Stamps 
 

Please continue to bring in your used stamps 
and place them in the drawer marked  
stamps by the LWML kiosk.   

Save Labels and Box Tops 
 

Please continue to save Campbellôs and 
General Mills Box Tops for Education, My 
Coke Rewards points from bottle caps and 
box codes, SunMart and Family Fare  
receipts, Our Family brand bar codes, and 
Cash Wise education points from the bottom 
of the receipt. There is a collection bin next to 
the water fountain in the narthex at BSLC, or 
you can drop them off at the school in the 
front hallway. Thank you.  

Elder of the Month 
 

Paul Asche is our elder  
for March. He will assist the  
pastors if there are any needs, 
greet members and visitors and 
help see that things run  
smoothly. Please take time to 
get to know our elders and let them know if you 
have any ideas or concerns for our church.  

ñSimply Givingò 
Automatic Withdrawal for Offerings 
 

Members can choose to have their offerings  
automatically deducted from their checking or 
savings account. It is simple to sign up for or to 
change. Contact the church office for the forms to 
set up these types of donations. 

Quilting will be March 12 and 26 
 

Quilting will be from 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. on  
Thursdays, March 12 and 26.  This is for all ages, 
so feel free to stop by and help if you can.   
 

Palm Sunday Party is March 29 
 

All children from preschool to fifth 
grade are invited to a Palm Sunday 
party from 1 to 3 p.m. Sunday, 
March 29. See the Palm Sunday 
story come alive as the crowds 
welcome the Messiah Jesus. The 
party will also include crafts, an 
Easter egg hunt, prizes and treats. 
Cost is $4 for materials. Please fill 
out a form located in the Narthex.  

Vacation Bible School June 7-11 
 

Summer is coming and that 
means Vacation Bible school 
time. We will again hold VBS 
during the second week of June.  
If you are interested in helping  
or leading the planning and    
organizing of VBS, please talk to Pastor Chris.   

Confirmation in April 
 

Confirmation will be held at 10:45 a.m. Sunday, 
April 26.  Mark the date on your calendars.  

Pictures of Newer Members 
 

Our ñSmile and Shootò campaign to get pictures 
of all our BSLC members is back in action.  If 
you are a newer member or missed getting in 
the last directory, talk to Tim Deitemeyer or one 
of the pastors and your picture can be taken  
after any worship service. You will even get a 
copy e-mailed to you. Smile! 
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More than 36 million viewers 
watched the Academy 
Awards this year; I tuned out. 
Truth be told, Oscar and I 
have been having problems 
for some time now. About 
four years ago, I gave up   

Oscar for Lent and havenôt had the heart to come 
back. Because even with Biblical-themed films 
coming out in recent years, Hollywoodôs heart still 
finds itself far from Godôs own.  
 

But, oh the glory! Oscarôs night shines with more 
than enough star power to dazzle. All of our        
favorite stars do their best to sparkle in a            
celebration of pomp, pageantry and prizes. But  
letôs be honest: the night itself is a farce. An         
industry motivated by money and greed suddenly 
shifts gears on Oscar night, desperately trying to 
make the case that the industry still has something 
rewarding to say about the human condition. 
  
But instead of offering true answers, Hollywood 
slips into idolatry. More often than not, it asks us to 
get lost in a profane, morally bankrupt worldview   
in which the only sin seems to be to conform     
yourself to anything holy. In other words, despite  
all its attempts to further the human condition, it  
encourages humanityôs ultimate downfall - away 
from Godôs heart, away from Godôs will and away 
from Godôs salvation through Jesus Christ, our 
Lord. And Jesus is the bright morning star who  
cuts through all the gloom in this veil of tears. 
 

As God in the flesh, Jesus should have been     
welcomed warmly. He came to His own, but His 
own did not receive Him. So Jesus walked another 
kind of red carpet. He took a long brutal road to 
Golgotha. Wearing a crown of thorns, sporting 
scars from a public scourging, draped with the 
shame of a common crook, Jesus was sentenced 
to die on a cross for crimes he did not commit. He 
was crucified, died and was buried.  
 

Spoiler alert!! The story could have ended there,   
but it didnôt. Christ rose again in more glory and  
power than all of Tinseltownôs finest combined.  
And He did it all not for fortune or fame but for  

   you, so that God would not hold it against you  
   when you fall prey to the human conditionôs  
   broken desires. He did it so that you receive   
   Godôs undeserved favor and love, not according   
   to your works, but because of sins forgiven for  
   Christôs sake. 

 

And oh, the glory! Paul writes that we,  
 

ñbeholding the glory of the Lord, are being 
transformed into the same image from one   
degree of glory to another. For this comes from 
the Lord, who is Spirit,ò (1 Corinthians 3:18). 

 

This, of course, doesnôt mean that our sinful self 
has been eradicated and we become more and 
more ñgood.ò Our struggle against this condition  
still remains a lifelong battle. But God himself has 
dressed us for glory. More dazzling than any  
designer gown or tux, Christians have been clothed 
with Christ, put on Christ, and have received 
Christôs righteousness as a garment in baptism.  
 

Through the Word, God also speaks the truth about 
your human condition. He lays bare the fact that 
you are selfish, rebellious, scandalous, foul and 
that your sinful condition leads to 
death. But He also shows you that 
He is doing something about it. His 
word makes you alive, working on 
your heart and mind to instill faith 
and hope all culminating in a time 
when God will raise you in glory - no 
longer touched by the sinful human 
condition - with a body like Christôs 
own glorious body. 

 

So what does this mean? You donôt necessarily 
have to limit yourself on Oscar. Simply remember 
that Oscar has limitations when rewarding people 
for speaking about the human condition. But the 
reward in and through Jesus leads from glory to 
everlasting life. Hollywood and her brightest stars in 
all their glory cannot approach that, no matter what 
Oscar says. 

Dressed for Glory                                      Word by Pastor Chris 

http://www.churchart.com/subscriber/viewimages.aspx?keywords=in%20CHrist&entry_date=1/1/0001&image_type=,cl
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Summer Bible Camps 
 

Itôs not too early to think about registering for 
summer camps for your children. Most 
camps offer an early registration discount. 
There are brochures in the narthex or go to 
the camp  websites for more information.  
Shepherdôs Hill at the Crossroads website is 
shretreat.org. It is located by the Peace  
Gardens. Lutheran Island Camp website is 
www.islandcamp.org. It is located on East 
Battle Lake, MN.  

Tuition Assistance for  
Children Attending Grace  
Lutheran School  
 

Beautiful Savior has tuition funds to help  
parents send their children to Grace   
Lutheran School. The assistance forms are 
available in the church office. If you are  
requesting assistance, you are asked to sign 
a covenant agreement. Talk to either pastor 
if you have any questions. The application 
deadline is the end of March.  

Election of New Church  
Officers in March 
 

Are you being called? BSLC is looking for 
nominations for officers.  At our upcoming 
March 15 votersô meeting,  elections will be 
held for the following positions:   
 

Chairperson,  
Vice Chairperson,    
Director of Evangelism,      
Director of Stewardship,  
Director of Christian Education  
Two Elder positions 

 

Mike Schlichtmann is chairman of the  
nominating committee. If you would like to 
serve or know of someone who might serve 
well in one of these positions, please  
contact Mike (235-6383) or Pastor Dave. 

This event will take place at 5 p.m. March 28 
at the Ramada Plaza Suites. Don't miss this 
wonderful evening to benefit GLS students 
and programs. Tickets are on sale now in the 
school office by calling 232-7747.  

Grace School News 
 

The GLS Art and Science Fair will be 6:30-
8:30 p.m. Thursday, March 5.Come see the 
talents of our students as they display their 
interesting art and science projects.   
 

There will be an open house at Grace 
School from 8:30 a.m. to 4 p.m.  
Wednesday, March 4. This is for anyone 
wanting to learn more about our school. 

Volunteer Your Services 
 

There are many volunteer positions that you  
can offer your help to Beautiful Savior.  
Listed below are some of the activities.  If 
you are interested in finding out what you 
could do for BSLC, please give the office a 
call at 293-1047.  
 

Greeters - come 15 minutes early and greet 
people as they come to our worship.  
 

Usher - hand out bulletins and take offering. 
 

Money Counters ï stay after worship and 
count the offering 
 

Computer-Media - run the slides for the   
worship services 
 

Newsletters - assemble the newsletters for 
mailing each month 
 

Give rides to church and church events 
 

Communion set-up   
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March Youth Events 
 

Upcoming Bible Study Opportunities 
Wednesday, Mar. 4 -   from 7:45 to 9 p.m. Lutheran Youth Fellowship  
Wednesday, Mar. 11 - from 7:45 to 9 p.m. Lutheran Youth Fellowship 
Wednesday, Mar. 18 - from 7:45 to 9 p.m. Lutheran Youth Fellowship  
Wednesday, Mar. 25 - from 7:45-to 9 p.m.  Lutheran Youth Fellowship  
 
 

Upcoming Fellowship Events.  
 

Sunday, March 1 - Junior High Bowling Day 
All junior high youth and their families are invited for a day on the lanes at the Bowler. We will be bowling 
from 3-5 p.m. followed with a devotion. Cost is $4 per person.  
 

Friday, March 6, and Saturday, March 7 - Youth Fellowship Spring Retreat.  
All students in grades eight through 12 can get refreshed in their faith during the ND  
District Youth Fellowship Spring Retreat in Carrington. We will leave on Friday afternoon 
and return around 8:30 p.m. on Saturday. Activities include teen-led growth sessions,          
devotions, concerts, a junk food buffet and some meals. Cost is $75. Please also bring 
enough money for dinner on Friday and Saturday. Please fill out a form and turn into 
Pastor Chris. 

 
Friday, March 20 ï YMCA Night for Junior High.  
All junior high students are invited for a night of fun at the downtown YMCA from 7 p.m. to 1 a.m. The 
evening will include a Bible study, games, a pizza supper and, of course, fun at the YMCA. The evening 
will begin at Grace Lutheran Church, 821 Fifth Ave. S. Please bring appropriate clothes and shoes and 
swim gear if you plan to use the pool. The cost is $9 per person. Fill out a form and return to Pastor Chris. 
 

Upcoming Servant/Fund-Raising Events 

 

Wednesday, March 18 - Youth Serving Soup and sandwich supper  
All youth and their families are invited to bring soup, sandwiches, hot dish or desserts for our Lenten      
supper from 6-6:45 p.m. Wednesday, March 18. A free-will offering will be taken with all proceeds          
supporting youth planning to attend the National Youth Gathering and other assorted youth events. 

 
Sunday, April 5 - Youth serving Easter breakfast between services  
In addition to celebrating the risen Christôs Easter victory by receiving His 
gifts in Word and Sacrament, embrace your Lutheran roots by joining in a 
fellowship meal. The youth will be serving breakfast on Easter Sunday from 
8:45 to 10:30 a.m. in the Fellowship Hall. A free-will offering will be taken 
with all proceeds supporting youth planning to attend the National Youth 
Gathering and other assorted youth events. 

Sunday, March 8      7 p.m.   Practice     
Sunday, March 15    7 p.m.   Practice     
Sunday, March 22    7 p.m.   Practice 
Sunday, March 29    7 p.m.   Practice 
 

Youth praise band is open to all sixth- 
through twelfth-graders. If you would like to 
join, come to any practice or call Ramsey 
Dahl at 866-5403 if you have questions.    

Crossfire Schedule Youth Praise Band  


